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Lafayette Village Community 
Association Board Members 

 
Mary McFadden, President 
    703-560-1555 
    mmcfadden1@cox.net 
 
Joaquin Tremols, Vice President 
   703-876-0313   
joaquin.tremols@wdc.usda.gov  
 
Linda Boone, Treasurer 
   703-698-0338 
   Linda.Boone1@verizon.net 
 
Carl Iddings, Secretary 
   703-206-0170 
   carl_iddings@hotmail.com 
 
Kathie French, Member-at-
Large 
   703-207-0070 

     bfrench1@cox.net_ 

_LVCA Committee Chairs 
 

ACC/Grounds 
Joaquin Tremols, Acting  
   703-876-0313   
joaquin.tremols@wdc.usda.gov 

Finance 
Linda Boone 
703-698-0338 
linda.boone1@verizon.net 

 
Pool 

Linda Witham 
703-698-7455 
linda.l.witham@verizon.com 
 

Recreation 
Christine Magulas 
703-560-3520 
cmagulas@netzero.com 
 

Webmaster/Newsletter 
Brent R. Thompson 
703-698-0113 
webmaster@webquacks.com 
 
Neighborhood Watch 
Vacant 

Website: 
www.lafayettevillage.org 
 

Loudoun Management  
Associates 

Beth Harrison or Dave Ciccerelli 
866-LMA-1890 
lvca@Imainc.com 
PO Box 2070, 
Purcellville, VA 20134-2070 

Fairfax Police Department 
Emergency – 911 
Non-Emergency-703-691-2131 

Notes from the Board  
 

The Semi-annual LVCA meeting scheduled for May 8th was canceled.  This 
was due to the lock down of all Fairfax Police Departments as a result of the 
tragic shooting of two police officers at the Sully station.   
 
Supervisor Penny Gross, Mason District has graciously rescheduled to 
attend our meeting in June.  The meeting will be held on June 12th at the 
Mason District Government Building starting at 7:00 P.M.  All 
homeowners are encouraged to come to this meeting. 
 

Board Postpones Conversion of  Visitor Parking Spaces  
 
At the April Board meeting, residents from Byrds Nest Pass attended 
the meeting to object to the Board’s decision to covert “visitor” 
parking to reserved spaces.  The Board was receptive to their 
concerns and agreed to postpone implementation to enable the 
residents to propose a different plan.    The Byrds Nest Pass residents 
will present their plan at the June Board meeting. 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Lafayette Village Community Qualifies for Traffic Calming Program 
 
Last summer the Board of Directors, responding to residents’ concerns about speeding 
traffic through our community, requested that Fairfax County Department of Transportation 
(FCDOT) evaluate Lafayette Village Drive for inclusion in the County’s Traffic Calming 
program.  We recently received the good news that Lafayette Village Drive qualifies for the 
program!   
 

What is the program? 
 
Fairfax County’s Traffic Calming program first studies residential streets for inclusion in 
the program.  If the street meets certain requirements, the community is asked to circulate a 
petition in the community to show that at least 75% of the residents in the community 
support development of a Traffic Calming plan for the street.  If the petition succeeds, a 
community-based traffic task force will be created to work with representatives from 
FCDOT and the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT), and Mason District 
Supervisor Penny Gross’s office, to develop a traffic-calming plan for Lafayette Village 
Drive. This plan could include such things as cross-walks, speed humps, medians, speed 
tables and other traffic calming techniques.  Once the plan is developed, the County Board 
of Supervisors holds a public hearing before deciding whether to approve or reject the plan. 

 
 
 

3rd QUARTER ASSESSMENTS ARE DUE ON July 1, 2006  
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Traffic Calming continued…. 
 

What’s happened so far? 
 
Fairfax County DOT performed a traffic engineering study on Lafayette Village Drive that showed our street was 
eligible for inclusion in the Traffic Calming program.  Specifically, the study showed: 
 

• Total traffic volume exceeded 2600 vehicles per day, with 3/4s of that volume going towards Trammell 
Road. 

• Average traffic speed going towards Trammel was 25 MPH; going towards the service road, average speed 
was 33 MPH.   

• The 85th percentile speed – the speed which 15% of the vehicles were exceeding – was 38 MPH in the 
southbound direction towards the service road.  This means almost 300 vehicles per day exceed the 
posted speed limit by more than 50%.   

 
Lafayette Village Drive met the County’s criteria for traffic calming program on volume and excessive speed.   
 

Next Steps: 
 
Our next step is to circulate a petition in the neighborhood to obtain signatures of at least 75% of the residents 
agreeing to the creation of a community-based traffic calming task force.  The Board of Directors will help 
circulate the petition, but we need your help.  We need to submit a list of residents, including their signatures, who 
will be working with us to circulate the petition. If you want to work on this project, please contact Carl Iddings at 
carl_iddings@hotmail.com or Mary McFadden (mmcfadden1@cox.net, 703-560-1555) to have your name added 
to the list and to arrange to sign the form.   
 

The Vision: 
 
Gaining control of the traffic and parking on Lafayette Village Drive will be one of the most effective acts we can 
take as a community to enhance the livability of Lafayette Village.  Your volunteering to help with the petition 
drive can make this a reality!  

 
 

BOARD APPROVES DEER MANAGEMENT PLAN 
 

On April 10, 2006, the Board of Directors approved a resolution to authorize Suburban Whitetail Management of Northern Virginia 
(SWTMNA) to hunt deer on Lafayette Village Community common area. The requirements for deer hunting stipulated by the Board include: 
 

- that all affected residents of Merrimac Trail bordering the woods have had an opportunity to approve or disapprove hunting on 
their own property; 

- that the SWMNVA agree to notify Lafayette Village residents via the LVCA web-site when hunting will occur; 
- that no hunting will occur on weekends; and  
- that all deer killed will be removed from the community before being cleaned. 

 
At the present time, we are still waiting on the deer damage inspection from the Virginia State Game Warden before the hunting will begin.  
 
The Virginia State Game Warden recommended a non-profit group, Suburban Whitetail Management, to cull the deer herd for  
LVCA. As a result, a representative of Suburban White Tail Management was present at two meetings to address safety concerns, answer 
resident questions regarding the hunting of the deer and describe the process in detail to the homeowners. Homeowners are directed to 
their website at www.swmnv.com where there is much useful information and FAQ’s.   
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Deer Management Continued… 
 
 
The Board of Directors approved the deer hunting on common property as a result of a number of homeowners, including residents from 
Merrimac Trail, who attended the LVCA Board meetings to complain about the deer overpopulation in our community.  Few residents have 
expressed opposition to our approach about the growing deer problem.  Many homeowners expressed the following concerns:  
 

- Extreme damage to individual and community landscapes by foraging deer.  The cost of ornamental plant damage has 
been estimated by Fairfax County at over a million dollars a year.  

 
- Concern for Lyme disease from the deer ticks which deer carry.  Lyme disease is a documented health issue in deer populated 

areas in Virginia. While Lyme disease is often easily treatable if caught in time, it can cause serious complications if early 
symptoms are overlooked.  

 
- There have been a least two deer killed by vehicles near the basketball court on Lafayette Village Drive in the past year or 

so.  Deer hits pose a serious threat to both life and property. In a recent year, almost 5,000 deer-vehicle collisions occurred 
in Fairfax County resulting in serious injury to motorists, the deaths of over a thousand deer, and property damage averaging 
$1,982 per vehicle. Two motorists have been killed as a result of collisions with deer and many others have been hurt and 
hospitalized.  

 
- Overpopulation of deer is unhealthy for the deer for a number of reasons, such as enough natural forest foliage on which to graze 

and feed. By over-browsing in the Fairfax County forests and stream valleys, deer are destroying their natural habitat as well as 
the habitat of birds, amphibians, and microorganisms that are necessary to sustain our natural environment. By destroying native 
vegetation, deer allow introduced (invasive) species of plants to dominate already devastated habitats in the parks. 

 
The objective is not to eliminate all the deer.  The objective is only to reduce the overpopulation of deer and bring the 
deer population to a healthy level so they stay in wooded areas and are not forced to forage in people's yards, and also decrease 
the likelihood of them wandering onto roadways.  
 
In addressing the numerous concerns by residents, the Board also invited Fairfax County officials to a Board meeting.  The 
County expressed strong support to culling the deer herd.  The Fairfax County website on deer management is:   

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/comm/deer/deermgt.htm 

There is no charge for the deer management service.  The days that the service visits our community will be announced in 
advance - no weekends - and only a few days each month.  As you might see from the service's website: 

- the service is staffed by volunteers who are concerned about the conservation of wildlife in Virginia. 
- hunting is only with bow and arrow, much safer than guns, and only by highly trained and qualified archers.   
- they hunt only from elevated deer stands, from which they shoot downward, virtually eliminating the risk of hitting anything other 

than the deer.   
- the service will remove all trace of the culled deer - no entrails, bones, or carcass will be left behind. 
- there will be plenty of deer left to maintain a much healthier ecological balance. 
- the deer meat will mostly go to feed the hungry and homeless, a very worthy charity. 

With all of this in mind, the Board strongly believes that: 

- you will still be able to watch the wildlife, including deer, in our wooded areas.   
- your children will still be able to walk to the Nature Center. 
- none of us have to worry about getting hit by a stray arrow.   
- your peace and privacy will not be invaded or disturbed. 
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Watch Out for Deer 
 
     Knowing that with the birth of fawns, deer become more mobile in springtime, the Fairfax County Police 
Department is warning motorists to be vigilant for deer while driving.  During 2004, the most recent year for which 
statistics are available, there were 136 reported crashes involving deer in Fairfax County. However, police believe 
the actual number is significantly higher. 
 
     To avoid or survive a collision with deer, drivers are encouraged to follow normal safety procedures -- wear a 
seatbelt, be alert and drive cautiously, particularly during dusk and dawn. Specifically, police urge drivers to flash 
their headlights and honk their horns when they spot deer in the roadway. Also, they encourage motorists to drive 
with their headlights on during overcast days and to use high beams whenever possible at night. 
 
      If it appears a collision with deer is imminent, drivers should brake to slow down without swerving.
If an impact occurs, drivers should take their foot off the brake so the front end of the vehicle will lift and the deer 
will go under the car, rather than crashing through the windshield or windows. To report a collision, call the police's 
non-emergency line at 703-691-2131. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

LAFAYETTE VILLAGE COMMUNITY EVENTS CALENDAR 
 

Monthly Meetings 
 

Boards Meetings- 2nd Monday --7:00 p.m.– 6507 Columbia Pike- Mason 
District Government Building 
 
Board Working Sessions – 4th Monday –7:30 p.m. – 3674 Yorktown 
Village Pass (contact a board member to confirm location) 
 
ACC Meetings—3rd Monday evenings 
 
Finance Committee – 4th Thursday – 7:00 p.m. – 3686 Yorktown Village 
Pass (call Linda Boone to confirm meeting) 
 

Upcoming Events 
Annandale Farmers' Markets -- Wakefield Park on Wednesdays  
(2:30 p.m.-6:00 p.m.) and Mason District Park on Thursdays 
(8:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m.) 
 
May 27, 2006   COMMUNITY POOL OPENS! 
 
Be sure to check the LVC website to confirm times and dates or contact any 
board member or committee chair-- all homeowners are welcome to join us! 

 
Mark your calendar 

SUPERVISOR PENNY GROSS WILL ATTEND 
June 12th  SEMI-ANNUAL LVCA  

BOARD MEETING 
The May Semi-annual LVCA Board Meeting was 
cancelled due to the tragic event that resulted in the 
fatal shootings of two Fairfax City Police Officers.   
--------------------------------------------------
--------------------------------------------- 

New Fairfax County Government 
Information Line -- the county 
information line has changed from 703-324-3185 
to 703-FAIRFAX to make it easier for Fairfax 
County residents to find the information they 
need. The county information line, staffed by the 
Office of Public Affairs, provides general county 
information from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday. County information is available 
during non-business hours on the 24-hour 
automated information line, 703-324-INFO and on 
the county's Web- site at www.fairfaxcounty.gov.  
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Recycle Old Computer Equipment: 
 
Help keep dangerous materials out of our 
environment by recycling old computer 
equipment. A list of local organizations that 
accept used computers for reuse and recycling 
can be found at: 
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dpwes/recycling/mat-
comp.htm 
 
One of these organizations, ServiceSource, is 
headquartered at 6295 Edsall Rd Alexandria, 
VA 22312-2670 in Mason District.  As part of 
the Keep It Green program, ServiceSource 
processes most computer equipment for free, 
but charges a $10 fee for each monitor to 
offset special disposal costs.  Large items, 
such as copiers and floor model printers, are 
also accepted for a fee of $0.20 per pound.  
People donating computers will receive 
documentation for tax purposes. 
ServiceSource is open from 8:30 a.m. through 4 
p.m. on weekdays. 
 
(From the May-June 2006 News for Civic & Homeowners Associations from Mason District 
Supervisor Penny Gross) 
 

 
 

Trash Collection Reminders: 
 

Remember to place your trash and 
recyclables on the curb in front of 
your house.  *Do not place your trash 
and recyclables by the mail boxes!* 
Our mail carriers have requested that 
trash not be piled up by the mail boxes.  
If the trash pick up occurs late in the 
day, the mail carriers find it very 
difficult to access the mail boxes and 
deliver our mail if trash bags and 
cans surround them!  And with spring 
here and the heat of summer not far 
behind, the trash soon begins to rot 
and smell!  So please help out the mail 
carriers and your neighbors, get what 
you are paying for, and save a bit of 
effort by placing your trash and 
recyclables in your front yard. 
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Everyone loves a cookout and barbeque. 

Cookouts are great times to spend with family 
and friends.  However, they can also lead to tragedy if they are 
not properly planned.  Here are some safety tips for a happy 
and safe cookout season: 
 
 1) Never use gasoline to start a charcoal fire. 
 
 2) Use charcoal lighter fluid safely and prudently.  Adding more 
fluid on hot coals may ignite the stream of fuel and burn back 
into the can, causing it to explode. 
 
 3) Consider using a U.L. approved electrical starter in place of 
lighter fluid. 
 
 4) Place grills away from structures and combustibles 
(minimum 15 feet) so they will not tip over or ignite objects 
above them.  One of the biggest dangers with grills is trying to 
use them on apartment or condominium balconies.  This 
practice is unsafe and against the law. 
 

 
 
5) Never bring a grill into the home.  The carbon monoxide 
produced by burning charcoal is dangerous, and deadly. 
 
 6) Keep a garden hose or a portable fire extinguisher handy in 
case of fire in the grill gets out of control.  Call 911 immediately. 
 
7) Keep children and pets away from fires and grills.  It only 
takes a second for curiosity to cause a serious burn. 
 
 8) Though coals may appear to be cool, always soak them 
with water.  Coals retain enough heat to reignite for days after a 
fire. 
 
 9) If your bag of charcoal gets wet, leave it in a well ventilated 
area away from the house.  During the drying process 
spontaneous ignition can occur in confined areas. 
 

(From the May-June 2006 News for Civic & Homeowners 
Associations from Mason District Supervisor Penny Gross) 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 
Our community still needs volunteers with energy and ideas to actively participate in our community 
and on our LVCA committees that report to the Board.  The committees are: 
 

♦ Neighborhood Watch – Leader and Watch Committee Members. 
♦ Architecture Control Committee (ACC) - Leader and Committee Members 
♦ Pool and Recreation  – Committee Members 
♦ Communication/Media- Committee Members 
♦ Finance – Committee Members 

 
RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

LVCA Community-Wide Yard Sale a Success! 
 

On Saturday, May 6th, about twenty residents participated in the LVCA Community-Wide yard sale.  We had great weather, lots of signs 
directing people to the yard sale, and a well-placed ad in the Post, all of which brought lots of shoppers to the community.  Most residents who 
participated had good luck disposing of their yard sale “treasures.”   
 
This yard sale was handled a bit differently than previous yard sales, since the Board agreed to let residents sell from their driveways and front 
yards.  We would like to know what you thought of this change and of the yard sale in general.  Please send an email to 
carl_iddings@hotmail.com and respond to the following questions: 
 

1. I did/did not participate in the yard sale. 
2. I would prefer that the next community wide yard sale: 

a. return to the pool parking lot 
b. let residents sell from their front yards 
c. do both!   

3. I would like to participate in the next yard sale 
4. I would like to help organize the next yard sale. 

 
If you have any thoughts about how to improve the next yard sale, please let us know as well.   
 

LVCA Community Clean Up Day 
 

We owe a BIG thank you to  our neighbors and friends who participated in the Community Clean Up Day on  May 13th….(left to 
right) Audrey Jarvis, Cookie Fried (a visitor), Jay Jarvis, Ben Jarvis,  Handro Tremols, and Bonnie and John James with son 
Ethan,  Also Joaquin and Paloma Tremols (not in picture) participated.   
 

THANK YOU ALL!!!!!! 
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ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 

Tree Management Plan   
 
The ACC Tree Management Plan is in full swing.   Residents may have noticed that dead and 
diseased trees posing a hazard or threatening homeowner property have been and are being 
removed from our common areas.  Foliage and trees are being trimmed around mailboxes, 
streetlights, and stop signs.  Bamboo growth that has perniciously threatened 
encroachment against homes behind Byrds Nest Pass has been cut back by an ACC volunteer 
(thanks again, Mike Loudon!!!) and will be mowed over on a regular basis by our grounds 
contractor.   
 
For budget reasons, the main focus of the Tree Management Plan is safety and avoiding 
damage to homeowner property.  Funding is limited.  Once all safety issues and causes of 
potential damage have been addressed, aesthetic improvements will be considered if there is 
any funding left.   
 
The ACC Tree Management Plan has been reviewed by an arborist from the Virginia 
Department of Forestry.  The arborist indicated the Tree Management Plan is sound and a 
“very good plan.” 
 
Our trees and foliage are one of the reasons people like to live in our community.  While 
the ACC can take care of the trees on common property, homeowners should take care of the 
trees on their own property.  This includes trees in front yards.  If the tree in your front 
yard is diseased or dead, it is your responsibility to remove it, and to grind down the 
stump.  You should then plant a new tree that is on the approved tree list.  The new tree 
should be at least 5 feet tall.  If you do not wish to replace the tree, you must request 
approval from the ACC.  You, too, are part of the Tree Management Plan. 
 
ACC Guidelines   
 
The ACC is nearing completion of the new ACC Guidelines.  Look for new guidelines soon.  If 
you are thinking of making any change to the exterior of your property, please check the 
ACC Guidelines in the “Documents” section of our website, www.lafayettevillage.org”   In 
some cases you should request approval from the ACC for the exterior change you are 
planning.  If you do not have access to the internet, you can contact our management agent, 
Loudoun Management Associates, or the ACC, for further guidance. 
 
Erosion Control   
 
Some of you may have noticed erosion taking place in parts of our neighborhood.  The most 
serious erosion will soon be filled in by a contractor, Earthworks Inc.  The contractor 
materials include filter fabric and 70 tons of stone.  The filled-in erosion areas will then 
be covered with fertilizer and grass seed, topped by straw so birds don’t eat the seed.  The 
ACC and the Board request that neighbors near the filled-in erosion 
areas please water the seed so that grass grows and prevents future 
erosion!  We need your help! 
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Get Involved with the ACC 
 
The ACC is looking for volunteers who care about the appearance of our community.  The 
appearance of our community is an important factor in property values.  We all have an 
interest in making sure our community is as clean and attractive as we can make it.  If you 
would like to become involved in the ACC or other community activities, please contact 
Joaquín Tremols at (703) 201-5637. 

 
 
 
POOL COMMITTEE     
 
Pool Opened May 27!!!!  Until Schools close for the summer, the pool will open at 4:00 
p.m. -8:30 P.M. during the week.    Come check out what’s new at the pool!                      
 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

LVCA BUDGET ON TRACK….    
 
In preparation for the semi-annual meeting in May, the Finance Committee reviewed the LVCA 
budget to determine how close we were to our spending plan for the year.  The following 
chart shows the actual expenditures compared to the major budget line items through April 
2006.   
 
    

LVCA Budgeted Expenses versus Paid through April 2006
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One item of note is that the expenditures exceed the budgeted amount for the Trash and 
Recycling contract.  This was expected due to the increases in fuel costs and other items in 
the contract.  However, it is expected that the pool and ACC line items will exceed the 
budgeted amounts in the next few months due to the required maintenance projects needed to 
open the pool, correct erosion problems, and address overgrown, diseased and dead trees. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finance Report continued…. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another item of concern is that our income received figure is significantly below the 
budgeted amount.   
 

                                        

LVCA Budgeted Income versus 
Received through April 2006
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This $16,600 deficit is due to a number of homeowners not paying the quarterly assessments.  
LVCA not only loses the assessment dollars when payments are late but also loses the time 
value of money by not having those assessments earning interest until they are needed to pay 
bills.  The Finance Committee urges all homeowners to pay assessments on time! 
 
The budget process that was initiated last year will be used again for 2007.  Committee chairs 
will be asked to submit a line item budget that will be available for comment by homeowners 
prior to the budget being approved at the annual meeting in October.  From all indications at 
this time, it appears that another 10% increase in assessments will be needed to fund the 
erosion and tree maintenance projects, as well as continue to fund the reserves in 
anticipation of the paving and concrete projects that will be needed in 2012.   
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If you have issues about how your assessments are being spent or the budget process, please 
join the Finance Committee.  We need as many minds as possible thinking about and planning 
for our financial future.  Contact Linda Boone for times and dates, if you are interested in 
attending a Finance Committee meeting.    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TIPS FOR THE GARDENER 

• June is a great time to plant! Plants and trees that provide color in 
the month of June include azaleas, hydrangeas, rhododendrons, 
spireas, butterfly bush, mock orange and goldenraintree.  

• It's a great time to plant annuals, perennials and all trees and 
shrubs. Several examples are geraniums, impatiens, marigolds, 
petunias, vinca, salvia and many other plants. Perennials that 
provide interest in the month of June include daylilies, astilbe, 
rudbeckia, yarrow, foxgolve and much more.  

• Fertilizing annuals, perennials and flowering shrubs and trees with 
a blended plant food containing slow-release nitrogen, sulfate of 
potash, iron and other micro-nutrients for overall plant growth and 
development is recommended.  

• Feeding all your evergreens (hollies, boxwoods and yews) and 
deciduous trees (maples, oaks and ash) with a product that 
contains slow-release nitrogen, sulfate of potash, iron and other 
micro-nutrients for overall plant growth and development is 
recommended as well.  

• Check all plants, especially newly planted ones, for water on a 
regular basis. Water deeply and thoroughly as needed.  

• Gator bags provide a great way to keep trees watered during hot 
and dry months. These bags, which can hold up to 20 gallons of 
water, are secured to the trunk of the tree, where they release the 
water slowly to the root ball over the course of 15-20 hours.  

• Spruce up your summer landscape with beautiful color in 
containers.  

  

 

Pest Controls. 

Various pest problems can occur in June. If you have plants that you 
suspect may be facing a pest problem, take representative sample to 
your local nursery--many have plant specialists who can diagnose the 
problem and recommend the appropriate control.  Listed below are 
some of the proper controls for problems that may appear in June. 

• Spray Rose Pride (Orthenex) on roses to control insect and disease 
problems.  

• Spray for bagworms on arborvitae and other evergreens. Use 
Sevin or Thuricide.  

• Watch for mildew in roses, dogwoods, lilacs, crape myrtles and 
perennials. Bayleton or Immunox are recommended for this 
disease.  

• Spider mites can be controlled on Alberta spruce, hemlocks and 
other plants using Ortho Systemic Insect Control or Cygon  

• Lacebugs can be controlled on azaleas, andromeda and other 
plants now with Malathion or Bayer Rose & Flower.  

• If necessary, treat dogwoods for borers with either Thiodan or 
Borer Spray.  

• To treat hemlock woolly adelgid, euonymus Azalea Lacebug and 
other pests use Merit for season long control.  

• To control deer foraging on your landscape plants, try the 
following: Bobbex, Milorganite and/or Deer Away.  

• To control rabbits and other animals that are getting into your 
garden, try a repellent such as Dried Blood or Ropel, which is 
labeled for that particular pest.  

• Control slugs and snails on hosta and other plants with Bug-Geta 
or Deadline (if you have pets, you should use barrier tape 
or Sluggo instead of these products).  

This article reprinted from Merrifield Garden Center’s website   
www.merrifieldgardencenter.com 
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MARY KAY PRODUCTS 
 
Sample the new and exciting Micro-Dermabrasion 
product from Mary Kay.  Provide your opinion and 
receive $10 in free Mary Kay product.  No obligation to 
purchase  
  
 

Contact:  Jody Gamber in Lafayette Village 
Independent Beauty Consultant, Mary Kay 

 
571-331-1925 

www.marykay.com/jgamber1 
jodygamber@yahoo.com 

 

 
 
 

ADVERTISE HERE… 
 

CONTACT BOARD MEMBER  
KATHIE FRENCH 

 ( by EMAIL) TO ADVERTISE IN THE 
 BI-MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

 
RESIDENT ADVERTISEMENTS ARE FREE! 
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